
April 8, 2022 

Chief Justice Ziegler and Justices of the Wisconsin Supreme Court 

c/o Clerk of Supreme Court 

Attention: Deputy Clerk-Rules 

P.O. Box 1688

Madison, WI 53701-1688 

(Sent electronically to clerk@wicourts.gov. and hand delivered, 4/8/22) 

Re: Rule Petition 16-0SD- Business Court Pilot Project 

Dear Honorable Chief Justice Ziegler and Honorable Justices of the Wisconsin Supreme Court: 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the above noted Rule Petition to extend the Pilot 

Project for Dedicated Trial Court Judicial Dockets for Large Claim Business and Commercial 

Cases ("Business Court Pilot Project"). By way of background, the undersigned are attorneys 

who have utilized or will likely use the Business Court Pilot Project, representing litigants on the 

commercial docket, both Plaintiffs and Defendants, and who join in this letter requesting that 

the program be extended. We all support this worthwhile program which has expedited 

complex commercial civil litigation in a way that delivers justice evenhandedly, promptly, 

conserves judicial resources and generally serves litigants in our State Court system very well. 

For these reasons, we strongly encourage the Court to extend the Business Court Pilot Project, 

improve it with input from the Bar, particularly those who have utilized the program, and 

eventually make it a permanent part of the Court System in Wisconsin. 

Not unlike similar previous innovations within our Courts that improved the delivery of justice 

in Wisconsin by creating focused and specialized dockets, such as the Small Claims Court, Drug 

Courts, Family Law Courts and Veterans Courts, the Business Court docket has streamlined the 

resolution of generally complex commercial litigation. The judges assigned to the Business 

Court Pilot Project have volunteered for this duty and have been selected based on experience 

and a willingness to tackle this area of law directly. They have performed well. Our clients have 

been generally well served. 

However, there have been criticisms of the program, most of them received after an article in a 

publication that contained many misstatements about the program. It appears most of the 

comments come from folks who did not have hands-on experience with the program and yet 

their criticisms encourage this Court to just terminate the program. This would be ill-advised 

and a tremendous waste of time and effort. Better to continue the program, take heed of 

legitimate criticisms, and look to improve what is already a fine program. 

We believe that many of the criticisms leveled against the program do not stand up and are 

based on misperceptions. We have identified what we believe are some of the main 

misperceptions and addressed each point in the summary attached to this letter. 
















